A.D. MAKEPEACE
COMPANIES

Inspired by Nature

February 9, 2023

Town of Carver Earth Removal Committee
C/0O Chairman Robert Ieronimo

108 Main Street

Carver, MA 02330

RE: Request for Waiver for Emergency Shoreline Repair, Long Beach, Plymouth, MA
Dear Chairman leronimo and members of the Carver Earth Removal Committee,

Pursuant to Carver Town Counsel’s interpretation of Section 9.1.8 of the Town’s Earth Removal
Bylaw, an earth removal permit is not required with Town, state and /or federal projects,
provided the operation does not constitute a nuisance or danger to the public and conforms to
accepted engineering and / or agricultural practices. In the opinion of Town Counsel, the
work described in the letter provided previously by the Town of Plymouth regarding the Long
Beach project does qualify as such an exemption.

The exemption for the Long Beach project is set to begin Monday, February 13 and should be
completed no later than Wednesday, April 1, 2023. The hours of operation will coincide with
our current permits, Monday -Friday 7AM to 330PM. Fifty (50) trucks per day will provide
material for this project. Those trucks will follow the designated truck route down Federal
Road to Farm to Market Road to Tihonet Road in Wareham. All current dust and safety
measures will be followed as outlined in our existing permits. The material for this project will
consist of beach nourishment stone, which is stockpiled, along with a small percentage of
beach sand. All material for the above-mentioned project will be sourced from_property owned
by A.D. Makepeace_located off Federal Road (Map 131, Lot 2-4) which falls under earth
removal permit 65. (ADM Pit #17).

Please let me know if you need anything else.

Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.
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